
Town of Polk 
Notice of Newly Enacted Ordinance 

 
Please take notice that, on Tuesday, May 13, 2025, the Board of Supervisors of the Town 
of Polk adopted the following ordinance: 
 
Ordinance 03.2025, entitled "AN ORDINANCE REPEALING CHAPTER 18: LAND 
DIVISION ORDINANCE AND ADOPTING AND RECREATING A NEW CHAPTER 18: 
LAND DIVISION ORDINANCE.” The ordinance recreates Chapter 18 of the Town of Polk 
Code of Ordinances to establish standards through which to ensure: 
 

▪ The orderly layout of land. 
▪ Adequate parks, outdoor recreation facilities, pedestrian facilities, and bicycle 

facilities are an integral component of future residential development. 
▪ An efficient transportation system, integrating future development into the current 

street and road network. 
▪ The minimization of negative impacts to existing development and the natural 

landscape. 
▪ Opportunities to develop conservation design subdivisions. 
▪ Effectively implement the Town of Polk Comprehensive Plan. 
▪ Among others. 

 
This ordinance shall take effect upon publication of this notice. The full text of this 
ordinance may be obtained from Town Hall located at 3680 STH 60, Slinger, WI 53086, 
or through the Town’s website at http://townofpolk-wi.gov. The phone number for the 
Town Clerk is 262-677-2123, ext. 2. 
 
Alison Pecha 
Town Clerk 
 


